
Glenville State knocked off second-seeded Fairmont 
State, 65-58 in the March 8, 2015 championship game 
of the Mountain East Conference men’s basketball 
tournament at the Charleston Civic Center in what  
was the first Conference Title for GSC since 1972. 

Glenville’s Donte Morales scored a game high          
21 points and grabbed four rebounds.  He was   
named MVP of the MEC Tournament.  GSC’s Sedric 
Nady scored 15 points while Reggie Williams          
and Brett Morris both chipped in with 10 points each.  
Morris also grabbed a game high 11 rebounds as     
he finished with a double-double.  Thomas Wimbush, 
lead scorer for the Falcons garnered 19 points and    
10 rebounds.

Glenville State ousted top-seeded West Liberty in    
the Semifinals the evening before, 83-68. 

Both Glenville and Fairmont earned at-large berths to 
the NCAA Division II Regional Tournament which was 
hosted by West Liberty because of their top-seed 
status going into the MEC Tournament.  The Pioneers’ 
first game at the Regionals, however, brought their 
season to an end when they fell to IUP (Indiana 
University of Pennsylvania) 73-53. 

Regardless, the Glenville State Pioneers (22-11), 
head coach Stephen Dye, and assistant coaches 
Justin Caldwell ’14 and Bill Lilly ’82 had a terrific 
season as they finished with the best record in school 
history since becoming a member of the NCAA 
Division II and also winning a Conference Tournament 
Championship, the first championship in 43 years and 
that one in 1972 under Bill’s father, Curtis Elam 
Inaugural Hall of Fame Inductee Jesse R. Lilly, Jr. 
’48.
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Heffelfinger Gives Keynote Address 
in Inaugural Winter Ceremony 

President Barr, honorary degree recipient and keynote speaker 
Rich Heffelfinger ’80, and former board chair Sue Morris ’65 

Glenville State College’s first full winter 
commencement ceremony took place on Saturday, 
December 13, 2014.  The graduates, officially part of 
the Class of 2015, completed requirements for an 
Associate or Bachelor’s Degree in a variety of 
academic areas including business, criminal justice, 
teacher education, and natural resource management 
among others.  The grads were made up of 
approximately 90 students who completed their 
degrees in July and December 2014.  The students 
were from several counties throughout West Virginia 
as well as seven other states (California, Florida, 
Illinois, Maryland, New York, Tennessee, and 
Virginia). 

GSC Unveils Three New Majors
Students at Glenville State College now have the 
opportunity to take classes in the field of Health of 
Human Performance and major in three new 
programs: exercise science, health promotion, and 
athletic conditioning and coaching.  There is a 
dramatic increase in the need for health professionals.  
The Health and Human Performance program offers 
students multiple paths in order to pursue this need.   

Students who complete their degree in exercise 
science will have a strong foundation in the life 
sciences which will prepare them for a variety of 
professional environments including: cardiac 
rehabilitation, personal training, cardio pulmonary  

technologist, collegiate strength and conditioning 
coach, and pharmaceutical sales representative.   

Coursework in the health promotion major will teach 
students the skills to work in a number of public health 
settings including:  corporate/worksite wellness,   
public health agencies, hospital based health 
agencies, community health programs, and chronic 
disease health promotion program coordinator.  The 
athletic conditioning and coaching major will prepare 
students for entry-level positions in collegiate strength 
and conditioning, tactical strength and conditioning, 
athletic recruiting, and sport coaching. 

            Students in GSC's exercise physiology lab prepare a fellow  
              student for an oxygen volume and metabolic  test on the  
              new research-grade treadmill 

The athletic conditioning and coaching major will 
prepare students for entry-level positions in collegiate 
strength and conditioning, tactical strength and 
conditioning, athletic recruiting, and sport coaching.   

Glenville State College has invested around $60,000 
in new equipment for the programs.  In addition to 
devices like blood sugar and lactic acid monitors and 
testing kits for functional movement, the department 
has also added other specialized equipment including 
a Vertec vertical jump measurement device, a 
dynamometer to measure hand strength, two high-end 
stationary bikes, and a research-grade treadmill with 
monitoring equipment from Parvo Medics; all will be 
part of the arsenal of tools available to students.  The 
new department is housed in the refurbished Health 
and Physical Education Building. 

The equipment and classroom furnishings were 
purchased with funds from a recent gift from Mike ’73 
and Nancy Rust. Their generous support follows the 
donation last year that was used to fund the Nancy 
Lemon Rust Nursing Scholarship. “Mike and Nancy’s 
continued support of health field initiatives here at 
Glenville State College is greatly appreciated in the 
current climate of decreasing state funding. This 
Health and Human Performance initiative would not 



have been possible without their support,” said Dennis 
Pounds, Vice President for College Advancement. 

These new degree programs, along with the physical 
education (PreK-adult) and pre-nursing programs, 
have been organized under GSC’s new department   
of Health and Physical Education. For more 
information about any of the offerings in the Health 
and Physical Education Department, contact            
Chairperson Dr. Alison Witte at (304) 462-6212 or via 
e-mail to alison.witte@glenville.edu 

    Dawson Scholarship Established 

Bill ’61 and Patsy ’59 Dawson

The Glenville State College Foundation is pleased to 
announce the formation of the Bill and Patsy (Garrett) 
Dawson Scholarship.  This scholarship, which has 
been designed to support GSC students in the 
education and physical education fields, was funded 
with life insurance proceeds upon Bill’s death in 
November 2014.    

Bill and Patsy, who passed away in 2012, met while 
attending Glenville State College.  They taught in 
Ohio, Patsy at East Elementary School in Celina and 
Bill served as a teacher and principal in nearby 
Montezuma before completing his teaching career at 
West Elementary in Celina. 

During their almost 56 years together, the Dawson’s 
never forgot their West Virginia roots even though they 
spent decades in Ohio. Whenever they made frequent 
trips back to the Mountain State with their daughters,  

Cherie and Christi, it was a tradition that they would 
sing ‘West Virginia Hills’ as they crossed the bridge 
over the Ohio River. Bill made sure that the girls knew 
that the state song was penned in Gilmer County. 

For more information on the Bill and Patsy Dawson 
Scholarship or other scholarship opportunities, contact 
the Glenville State College Foundation at (304) 462-
6380. If you are in a position to give, contribute to, or 
start a scholarship fund, contact Dennis Pounds, Vice 
President for College Advancement, at (304) 462-
4125 or via e-mail to dennis.pounds@glenville.edu  

Benson Recognized 

����

Neal Benson ’84 was recognized by Governor Earl 
Ray Tomblin in September 2014 at a State Employee 
Recognition Ceremony in Charleston for his 30 years 
of service at GSC.   

GSC Honors Long Time Employees 
GSC employees receiving awards for 15, 20, 25, 30, 
35, and 40 years of service were recognized by GSC 
President Peter Barr at the annual campus employee 
Christmas luncheon. 

Those recognized included: Rick Sypolt ’75,
Professor Emeritus, Dept. of Land Resources with 40 
years of service; Patty Snyder, Executive Secretary for 
Academic Affairs with 35 years; Neal Benson ’84,
Director of Institutional Research and Reporting and 
Cheryl McKinney, Associate Professor of Business 
with 30 years;  Dr. Gary Arbogast, Professor of 
Economics with 25 years; Janet (James) Bailey ’79,
Athletic Director and Associate Professor of Physical 
Education, Jerry Burkhammer ’87, Director of 
Residence Life, Nalani (Vaughn) Dolpies ’79, Library 
Associate, Elbon James, Trades Specialist, and Lois 
Miller ’83, Dining Services Office Manager with 25



Years; Dr. Alison Witte, Assistant Professor of Nursing 
and Chair of GSC’s new Health and Physical 
Education Department with 20 years, also Suzetta 
Burton, Campus Service Worker, Dr. Kevin Cain ’87,
Associate Professor and Dean of Teacher Education, 
Carol Goodrich ’08, Administrative Secretary, Jason
Phares ’00, Information Systems Manager, Connie
(Sandy) Stout O’Dell ’90, Director of Teacher 
Education Field Placement, and Richard Turner, 
Maintenance Worker with 15 years. 

The years of service for these awards were calculated 
through June 30, 2014.  Only the employees who had 
thirty or more years of service were invited to 
Charleston to be recognized by West Virginia 
Governor Earl Ray Tomblin.  . 

Rick Sypolt                 Patty Snyder               Neal Benson                         

    Cheryl McKinney      Dr. Gary Arbogast         Janet Bailey                                  

  Jerry Burkhammer        Nalani Dolpies            Elbon James 

�
         Lois Miller             Dr. Alison Witte            Suzetta Burton 

�

     Dr. Kevin Cain            Carol Goodrich              Jason Phares  

                   Connie Stout O’Dell       Richard Turner 

Your Donation Can Make a Difference 
when given to the… 

Your Alumni Association continues to award Textbook 
Scholarships to needy students at your alma mater.  
Scholarship selections are made by the GSC Financial 
Aid Office as they are in the best position to determine 
the greatest need.   

If you are able to give at this time, send your check to 
the GSC Alumni Office with a notation on the memo 
line that it is for the Alumni Association’s Textbook 
Scholarship Fund and mail to:

OFFICE OF ALUMNI AFFAIRS
Glenville State College 

200 High Street 
Glenville, WV   26351 

Thank you in advance for your consideration!!! 

Alumni Textbook
Scholarship Fund



Archived Films Being Converted 
for Online Viewing 

      

Thanks in part to a West Virginia Humanities Council 
grant, staffers in the Glenville State College Archives 
have been working to digitize several old 8- and 16-
mm films.  Work on the project of converting the films 
mostly progressed this past summer with workers 
continuing to add to the varied collection. The 
materials have included footage from Glenville State 
College football games from the 1960s through 1980s, 
mid-century homecoming parades, pre-WV State Folk 
Festival Gilmer County music festivals, documentaries 
regarding local culture, and more. 

Many of the 16-mm reals already in the Archives’ 
holdings were collected by former GSC First Ladies 
Irene Powell and Sandy Freeman.  GSC Library 
Associate and Archivist Jason Gum ’05 stated that 
the majority of the collection features past football 
games and were actually discovered earlier.  “These 
more recent reels were found in the back of a storage 
trailer that was being torn down for construction of the 
Waco Center.  GSC’s Athletic Director Janet Bailey 
’79 is always mindful when she sees such things and 
called me to look the materials over.  We’ve now been 
able to add them to our collection while also making  

them widely accessible”, said Gum.   Gum explains 
that on average there is anywhere from 45 minutes to 
an hour of labor dedicated to each film.  So far nearly 
200 reels of film have been converted – with nearly as 
many hours devoted to the project.  

Several of the newly digital files have been uploaded 
to the GSC website and are viewable via YouTube. 
According to Gum, the Glenville State College 
Archives, which is housed in the Robert F. Kidd 
Library, is always looking for additional historical 
audio/visual materials that relate to the institution.  

For more information about this project, other items in 
GSC’s Archives, or to learn more about having 
relevant items archived, contact Jason at (304) 462-
6163 or via e-mail to jason.gum@glenville.edu   

Parkersburg Christmas Dinner 

The Alumni Association’s Mid Ohio Valley Alumni 
Chapter Christmas Dinner is always the first Tuesday 
in December at the Parkersburg Country Club in 
Vienna.  Pictured above enjoying the 2014 event are 
L-R:  Former GSC President Dr. Bruce Flack and his 
wife, Carla “Carly” (Rector) Flack ’76, Bob Marshall 
’66 and his wife, Sue (Eddy) Marshall ’66. Also at the 
table but hidden from the camera was John Hoover
’66.



The 2015 dinner will be on Tuesday, December 1st.
Mark the date and contact Ralph Holder ’56, Alumni 
Chapter Representative, at (740) 423-9226 or the 
Alumni Office at (304) 462-4122 for information on 
how you can participate. 

                     GSC Alumni
                  Basketball Game 

Several of GSC’s former Pioneer and Lady Pioneer 
basketball players, cheerleaders, coaches, managers, 
and fans returned to the college on Saturday,February 
28, 2015 for an alumni basketball game prior to the 
Glenville – Wesleyan games and many others joined 
them for fun, food, fellowship, and halftime 
introductions.

Participants included Donita Adams ’10, Christy Alltop, 
Liz (Bowers) Somerville, Tasia Bristow ’15, Matt 
Bullett ’89, Tina (Burkhammer) Cunningham ’87, M. 
Catherine Butcher ’14, Coach Tim Carney ’62, Donita 
Cox ’83, Tom Davisson ’83, James M. “Matt” Dawson 
’90, Beth Deren ’14, L. Denae Dobbins ’07, Jason 
Eades ’02, Jeff Finch, Kenny Fisher ’71, Coach 
Dennis Fitzpatrick ’73, Ashleigh Fossett, Scott Garber 
’97, Kenyell Goodson ’14, Andrew Harding ’05, 
Rhonda (Hicks) Perkey ’89, Tiffani Huffman ’14, Jeff 
Jenkins ’03, Karina Kendrick ’08, Andy Laible ’03, 
Pam Linger ’82, Lamar Mallory ’14, Edwin “Eddie” 
Mazzella ’86, Mishae Miles, Tim Moore ’85, Steve 
Morris ’90, Coach Gary Nottingham ’79, Kelly Osborn 
’01, Aesha Peters ’15, Bob Reed, Miranda Reed ’11, 
Amy (Riddle) Chapman ’08, Diana Sharps ’85, Shelly 
(Sheets) Ratliff ’02, Maynard Shoemker ’67, Marsha 
(Shrader) Knight ’88, Tammy Spence ’03, Cathy 
(Starcher) Parsons ’85, Lauren Strong ’08, Richard 
Swiger ’02, Randal Trickett ’05, D. Admir “DA” Wilson 
’69, Tenisa Wilson, Jeremy Wolfe ’01, and Tracy 
Wyatt-Raban ’05.    

L-R: Andy Laible, Jeremy Wolfe, DA Wilson, Jeff Jenkins, 
Randal Trickett, Jason Eades 

L-R: Pam Linger, Diana Sharps, Rhonda (Hicks) Perkey, 
Marsha (Shrader) Knight, Tina (Burkhammer) Cunningham, 
Cathy (Starcher) Parsons, Donita Cox 

L-R: Matt Bullett, Andrew Harding, Tammy Spence, Tracy 
Wyatt-Raban, Karina Kendrick, Amy (Riddle) Chapman, 
Kelly Osborn, Former Pioneer Eddie Mazzella, Pam Linger 

L-R: President Barr, Coach Dennis Fitzpatrick, Lamar 
Mallory, Aesha Peters, Ashleigh Fossett, Tasia Bristow, 
Kenyell Goodson, Tiffani Huffman, Donita Adams, Kenny 
Fisher, Former Pioneer Maynard Shoemaker, Scott Garber, 
Tim Moore, Steve Morris, Coach Gary Nottingham, Matt 
Bullett



L-R: President Barr w/Christy Alltop, Lauren Strong, Mishae 
Miles, Tenisa Wilson, Miranda Reed, Beth Deren, Former 
Athletic Trainer Shelly (Sheets) Ratliff, Former Pioneer Tom 
Davisson, Coach Dennis Fitzpatrick, Lamar Mallory, Aesha 
Peters, Ashleigh Fossett, Tasia Bristow 

L-R: Matt Bullett, Andrew Harding, Tammy Spence, Tracy 
Wyatt-Raban, Karina Kendrick, Amy (Riddle) Chapman, 
Kelly Osborn, Former Pioneer Eddie Mazzella, Coach Tim 
Carney, Pam Linger, Diana Sharps, Rhonda (Hicks) Perkey, 
Marsha (Shrader) Knight, Tina (Burkhammer) Cunningham, 
Cathy (Starcher) Parsons, Donita Cox, Andy Laible, Jeremy 
Wolfe, D A Wilson, Jeff Jenkins, Randal Trickett, Jason 
Eades

L-R: President Barr with Bob Reed, Christy Alltop, Lauren 
Strong, Mishae Miles, Tenisa Wilson, Miranda Reed, Beth 
Deren, Former Athletic Trainer Shelly (Sheets) Ratliff, 
Former Pioneer Tom Davisson, Coach Dennis Fitzpatrick, 
Lamar Mallory, Aesha Peters, Ashleigh Fossett, Tasia 
Bristow, Matt Bullett, Andrew Harding, Tammy Spence, 
Tracy Wyatt-Raban, Karina Kendrick, Amy (Riddle) 
Chapman, Kelly Osborn, Former Pioneer Eddie Mazzella, 
Coach Tim Carney, Pam Linger, Diana Sharps 

L-R: Diana Sharps, Pam Linger, Tina Burkhammer 
Cunningham, Coach Tim Carney, Rhonda (Hicks) Perkey, 
Marsha (Shrader) Knight, Cathy (Starcher) Parsons, Donita 
Cox 

L-R: Avan (Ratliff) McHenry ’05, Sandy (Carney) Frame ’92, 
Coach Tim Carney ’62, Beth Oppe ’88

We are planning another Alumni 
Basketball Reunion Event for 
February 20, 2016. 

HOLD THE DATE!!! 
More information will be forthcoming  

in the next issue of the Alumni Newsletter  
and via e-mail blasts.

Do we have your e-mail address? If not, please 
send it to debra.nagy@glenville.edu  



GSC Financial Aid Workers 
Complete Training 

Mary Jones (left) and Stephany Harper (right)  
with one of their special training certificates

Two employees of Glenville State College’s Office of 
Financial Aid, Mary Jones ’09 and Stephany Harper
’12, recently were certified in several nationally-
recognized programs. After attending two days of 
financial aid training and taking ten separate tests, the 
pair received certification in: federal methodology, cost 
of attendance, student eligibility, return of Title IV 
funds, verification, campus-based programs, 
professional judgment, direct loans, packaging and 
notification of awards, and the application process. 
The certifications took place through the National 
Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators 
credentialed training program. 

They both began their employment in the Financial Aid 
Office as part time workers before being promoted in 
2011 and 2014, respectively. 

           Retirees Return to GSC              
         for Recognition, Luncheon

With nearly 60 people in attendance, Glenville State 
College’s President Peter Barr welcomed former 
employees back to campus for a Retirees Luncheon 
on Thursday, April 22, 2015.  The event was to honor 
those who devoted years of work to ensure the 
success of the college.  

“These individuals built the culture that lets our students 
know we care. I appreciate all of the things that they’ve 
brought to this campus over their many years of 
accumulated service,” Dr. Barr said. 

L-R: Phil Rossano, Jim Meads, Harry Rich, Rick Sypolt, Dr. Mike 
Smith, Ralph Bame, Dr. John Curran, Bill Bonnett, Dr. Sharon 
Kraus, Charles Scott, Yvonne King, George Harper, Linda Riegel, 
Dr. Kathy Butler, Dr. David Gillespie, and Dr. Gary Gillespie 

The crowd included 
recent retirees and 
some who had not 
been back to GSC in 
several years.  Nearly 
every office and 
academic department 
of the campus had 

representation from the group that assembled to 
reminisce and share memories.  Several of the former 
professors and staff members who attended were also 
Glenville State College graduates.  .Professor Emerita 
Dr. Sharon (King) Kraus ’67 told of how she and fellow 
Emeriti Professor James H. ‘Jim’ Meads ’68 had been 
Glenville classmates before they taught at their alma 
mater. “Jim and I were students here before we were 
teachers. Something that always stands out in my mind 
was when the new library was constructed when I was a 
student here. I can recall many people forming a line to 
the new building and working to transfer the materials,” 
said Kraus. She said she spends her time these days 
traveling and spending time with her grandchildren. 

Linda (Lipps-Foster) Riegel ’75 was a professor in the 
Division of Business at GSC for 21 years before her 
retirement. “Glenville has a culture about it. When I 
graduated, being a Glenville grad was a feather in your 
cap before you ever did anything else,” she said. Riegel 
now volunteers her time at an elementary school library 
and runs 5Ks with her daughter, Taylor. 

L-R: Layne Jenkins, Jim Stalnaker, Mary Alltop, Brenda 
McCartney, Ginny Yeager, Karen Lay, Sherry de Rosset, Carla 
Conley, Wilda Kuhl, Garry Kight, Eleanor Nicholas, E. Jean 
Weese, Doris Williams, and Joe Wilmoth

Many of the attendees held a variety of different 
positions during their time at GSC.  Sherry deRosset, 
for instance, retired from GSC’s Robert F. Kidd Library  



in 2011 but had previously served as secretary for the 
Business Department, worked in the Registrar’s 
Office, and was originally hired as the campus 
mailroom and switchboard operator in 1975.   

For some, retirement has become busier than regular 
day-to-day work life.  Several have returned to the 
college either as part-time/temporary workers or as 
volunteers for the college.  Garry Kight managed the 
college Print Shop for 40 years and still left retirement 
to fill in part time when needed until fully retiring last 
year. Karen (Bush) Lay ’79 and Carla (Mick) 
Conley ’80, the two most recent retirees in attendance 
at the luncheon, are staying in their previous positions 
on a part-time basis to train others in the Financial Aid 
Office.  Professor Emeritus Harry Rich taught brass in 
the Fine Arts Department for 19 years before his 
retirement but he’s now back and trains current 
students on the trumpet.  Others, like Professor
Emerita Yvonne (Hart) King ’57, volunteer their time 
to the Alumni Association.   

Those in attendance included: 
Mary (Wiseman) Alltop ’79 and ’01, Professor
Emeritus Ralph J. Bame, Bill Bonnett, Professor 
Emerita Dr. Kathy (Poling) Butler ’76, Carla (Mick) 
Conley ’80, Dr. John Curran, Sherry de Rosset,
Dennis Fitzpatrick ’73, Dr. David Gillespie ’65, 
Professor Emeritus Dr. H. Gary Gillespie ’59, 
Professor Emeritus George Harper ’70, Layne 
Jenkins, Garry Kight, Professor Emerita Yvonne 
(Hart) King ’57, Professor Emerita Dr. Sharon 
(King) Kraus ’67, Karen (Bush) Lay ’79, Wilda Kuhl,
Brenda (Barton) McCartney ’76, Professor 
Emeritus James H. Meads ’68, Eleanor (Bell) 
Nicholas ’89, Linda (Lipps-Foster) Riegel ’75, 
Professor Emeritus Harry Rich, Professor Emeritus 
Phil Rossano, Professor Emeritus Charles C. Scott, 
Professor Emeritus Dr. Mike Smith, James Stalnaker,
Professor Emeritus Charles “Rick” Sypolt ’75, E. 
Jean Weese,  Doris Williams, Joe Wilmoth, and Ginny 
(Hart) Yeager ’75 
 �

GSC Graphic Design Students 
Complete Project for NASA IV & V 

Facility

Students in the college’s Fine Arts Department 
recently completed an eye-catching new display to 
use during career fairs, conferences, and meetings for  

the staff of NASA’s Independent Verification and 
Validation (IV&V) Facility in Fairmont. 

“NASA contacted us in early October of last year with 
a general request for the graphics. Seeing this as a 
tremendous learning opportunity for the students, we 
took on the challenge for the Intermediate Art and 
Design Class. NASA accepted and we provided them 
with a small brief on how the process works for 
design.  NASA then gathered all the relevant ideas 
and wording needed for us to begin,” explained GSC 
Assistant Professor of Art Chris Cosner. 

      
Senior Ryan Singleton (left) and Justin Smith (right) from NASA's 
IV&V facility with the display created by students in GSC's 
Graphics and Digital Media program

The GSC graphic artists took part in the student 
design activity which was introduced by Justin Smith 
from NASA’s facility. The students were given a lot of 
latitude with the creative look for the display and were 
only given an approximate size and some marketing 
guidelines to observe in their process. Throughout the 
end of the fall semester, the class produced three draft 
designs and submitted them. With some fine-tuning 
and input from NASA staffers, the end result took 
shape. 

“We wanted something that would express NASA’s 
well-established brand while having the ability to 
attract their audience by standing out among other 
displays. The students researched NASA’s extensive 
library of images and working closely with NASA’s 
Style Guide, we were able to start bringing the design 
together. The students learned the entire process of 
working with a real client from start to finish and 
shared in the success of the project which will add a 
valuable piece to their portfolio when seeking 
employment after college,” continued Cosner. 



“I’m happy to have been a part of the group that 
prepared this display for NASA. We were all really 
interested after Professor Cosner shared the idea with 
us and we researched the NASA website and some of 
their photo galleries to narrow down our ideas. It’s 
great to see how nicely the finished project turned 
out,” said Ryan Singleton, a senior art major who took 
part in preparing the graphic. 

NASA’s Smith recently brought the completed display, 
along with a commemorative plaque featuring the 
artwork that the students designed, to GSC so that the 
class could see how it turned out. They called it a 
“win-win situation for both groups involved” and said 
that they were very appreciative of how interested the 
Glenville State College student designers were in the 
project. The plaque is now on display in the GSC Fine 
Arts Center. 

Cosner says that the graphics and digital media 
concentration often gets several design requests 
similar to this one throughout the semester and, if time 
and lessons permit, they try to incorporate them into 
the class. “The Graphics and Digital Media 
Concentration is now in its third year at GSC and the 
students have gained the knowledge and confidence 
to tackle these types of projects. As our enrollment, 
space, and equipment continues to improve, we hope 
there will be even more time for community 
engagement and real-world projects including the use 
of our brand-new 3D printer,” said Cosner. 

The art program at Glenville State College includes 
both traditional studio art and digital media as areas of 
study. For more information about the programs, 
contact Cosner at (304) 462-6349 or via e-mail to 
christopher.cosner @glenville.edu  

Glenville State College
Recognizes Seven
Outstanding Alumni 

Alumni and friends of Glenville State College gathered 
on campus for Alumni Day on Saturday, April 25th and 
enjoyed the alumni awards banquet where the 
evening’s prestigious Alumnus of the Year Award was 
presented to Walter W. “Walt” Turner ’69.  The
award is given to a graduate of Glenville State College 
for outstanding contributions in their chosen field or for 
outstanding personal accomplishments.

Walter W. “Walt” Turner ’69

Right out of college Turner began his career at 
Koppers, a Fortune 500 company with worldwide 
facilities, as a production assistant and worked his 
way up to President and Chief Executive Officer, a 
position he would hold until his retirement in 
December 2014. Turner continues to serve as a 
director of Kopper Holdings, a position he has held 
since 2004.  Additionally he serves on the board of 
trustees for Carnegie Museums and the Junior 
Achievement Board.  

He is a native of Bedford County, Pennsylvania and 
graduated from Glenville State College in 1969 with a 
bachelor’s degree in Business Administration. Turner 
also attended Amos Tuck School of Business 
Administration at Dartmouth College.

Come Home to
Glenville State College for

HOMECOMING 2015 

GSC vs. University of Virginia Wise 
Saturday, September 26th

More information will be forthcoming  
in the next issue of the Alumni Newsletter  

and via e-mail blasts.



Alumni Achievement 

        Alumni Achievement Award recipient Dr. Joe Evans (left)  
        with Science and Math Department Chair Dr. Gary Morris 

The Alumni Achievement Award was presented to Dr. 
Joe Evans ’63. This award is given to a graduate who 
has distinguished themselves in their chosen field. 
After graduation from GSC, Evans completed his 
Master of Science from Ohio State University and later 
received his Doctor of Education from West Virginia 
University. Except for a few early years in his career, 
Evans has been employed at his alma mater. While 
working at Glenville State College since 1970, he has 
served the institution in many positions including: 
Provost and Senior Vice President, Dean of Teacher 
Education, and Professor of Science Education, Earth 
Science, Physical Science, Chemistry, Physics, and 
Math.

He has been the recipient of many awards throughout 
his career including: West Virginia University College 
of Education and Human Services Hall of Fame 
inductee, Outstanding Faculty Award from the GSC 
Alumni Association, Curtis Elam Professor for 
Teaching Excellence at GSC, Faculty Marshal, and 
many more. Evans resides in Glenville with his wife 
June. 

________

DO WE HAVE YOUR
E-MAIL ADDRESS?

We would like to communicate with you more 
frequently between newsletters by adding your e-mail 
address to our alumni list-serve.   Please take a 
minute to send us your e-mail address if you aren’t 
hearing from us electronically. Send your preferred    
e-mail address to debra.nagy@glenville.edu   

          Community Service Award

Community Service Award recipient Mike Lieving (left)  
  with Alumni Association President-Elect Bob Marshall ’66

The Community Service Award was presented to Mike
Lieving ’76.  This award is given to an individual    
who has distinguished themselves in community 
service. After graduation, Lieving began a career in 
banking in Mason County, West Virginia where he has 
resided with his family for the past 30 years.       
He is currently employed by the Farmers Bank       
and Savings Company where he is President of the 
West Virginia Division and Chief Lending Officer. He is 
a past chairman and still serves on the Pleasant 
Valley Board of Trustees, past president and board 
member of the Mason County Chamber of Commerce, 
Mason County Community Foundation Board 
member, past chairman and current member of the 
Board of the West Virginia Bankers Association, and is 
involved with the St. Paul Lutheran Church in New 
Haven, West Virginia where he also served as past 
council president. Lieving is a native of West 
Columbia, West Virginia and received a Bachelor      
of Arts degree in Business Management from Glenville 
State College where he majored in Economics       
with minors in Marketing and Retailing.

“Unlike most college students, I attended no social 
events because my wife and I were busy with classes 
and taking care of our daughter. Sometimes it was 
very difficult for us to find a babysitter to watch our 
daughter when we both were in class, but my sister 
was in a sorority so we had 25 more ‘sisters’ to help 
watch her. She was known as the ‘Pioneer Football’ 
because she was watched by so many people,” 
Lieving recalled.

         



 Outstanding Teacher Award 

Outstanding Teacher Award recipient Ressie Thomas (right)  
with Alumni Council member Kyre-Anna (Bartz) Minney ’08 

The Outstanding Teacher Award was presented to 
Ressie (nee Brown) Thomas ’90.  This award is 
designated for public school teachers who have 
distinguished themselves during their careers.  

Thomas graduated with a Bachelor’s Degree in 
Elementary Education, Multi-Subjects K-8, and an 
Associate’s Degree in Sign Language Interpreting. 
Later on she received a Master’s Degree in Deaf 
Education, pre-school-adult, from Marshall University 
and is currently working on a dissertation for her 
Doctoral Degree in Educational Leadership from 
Liberty University.

She has worked for seventeen years as the Nicholas 
County deaf and hard of hearing teacher and, since 
2012, has served as the Regional Outreach Specialist 
for the WV Schools for the Deaf and Blind which 
covers fifteen counties in central and southeastern 
West Virginia. Thomas also teaches sign language for 
New River Community and Technical College and is a 
member of the Delta Kappa Gamma honor society 
where she has served as the President of the Nu 
Chapter since 2014. She has also interpreted sign 
language for governors, senators, and former 
President Bill Clinton.

“I am so thankful for Glenville State for opening me up 
to so many great people who have become lifelong 
friends. I would never have made it through without 
them and their support,” said Thomas, who currently 
resides in Summersville, West Virginia. 

Outstanding Young Alumna 

Outstanding Young Alumna Karina Kendrick (left)  
with her former coach Dennis Fitzpatrick ’73

The Outstanding Young Alumna Award was presented 
to Karina Kendrick ’08.  This award is presented to a 
female graduate who is less than thirty-six years old 
who has achieved early and remarkable success in 
their career.  

Kendrick received her Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Criminal Justice and Psychology at Glenville State 
College where she graduated summa cum laude. She 
also was a member of the Lady Pioneer Basketball 
team where she earned honors from the West Virginia 
Intercollegiate Athletic Conference (WVIAC) all four 
years of her undergraduate career.  

Kendrick attended the West Virginia University 
College of Law where she graduated Order of Coif 
(top 10% of her graduating class) and earned her J.D. 
in 2011. She began her law career at Jackson Kelly 
PLLC in Charleston, West Virginia and recently 
relocated to Westlake, Ohio where she is working as 
an Associate with Jackson Lewis P.C., an AmLaw 100 
and Global 100 ranked law firm. 

“My time at Glenville State prepared not only me but 
my teammates on the Lady Pioneer Basketball team 
for all of the challenges that we would face and for all 
of the achievements in my life. It helped me get 
through law school and I continue using what I learned 
at GSC in my practice today,” Kendrick said. 



Outstanding Young Alumnus 

Outstanding Young Alumnus Tony Minney (left)  
with Alumni Council member Dennis Carpenter ’74

The Outstanding Young Alumnus Award was 
presented to Tony Minney ’08.  This award is 
presented to a male graduate who is less than thirty-
six years old who has achieved early and remarkable 
success in their career. Minney was involved in many 
different activities and organizations while at GSC and 
stated, “Glenville State College was a great 
experience for me and I enjoyed every minute of it. 
During my time at Glenville, I held many different 
leadership positions in the Student Government 
Association and a few other organizations. Being 
involved while in college has given me wonderful 
leadership skills that I use daily in my professional 
career.” After graduation, Minney has been the 
Technology Integration Specialist at Gilmer County 
High School, Principal at Pleasant Hill Elementary 
School, and is currently serving as Principal at Braxton 
County High School. He is in the last year of his 
doctoral program.  

Alumni Service Award 

Alumni Service Award recipient Bill Deel (left)  
with Alumni Council president John Hoover ’66 

Immediate past Alumni Council president Bill Deel ’58
was recognized with the Alumni Service Award at the 
banquet. The award is reserved for those who have 
and continue to give their all to the College. In addition 
to his continued support for the Alumni Council, Bill 
also serves on the GSC Board of Governors and the 
GSC Foundation Board.  

As part of the evening’s proceedings, Deel recognized 
eight special alumni and friends of the College who 
had passed away in the last year. Those recognized in 
memoriam were: Coach Earl ‘Whitey’ Adolfson, Dr. 
Billie M. Atkinson ’56, Joyce (Georgalis) Geyh ’53, 
Dr. Robert ‘Ted’ Hauman ’65, Thomas McPherson 
’58, Ronnie Barker Peters ’59, Frances ‘Fran’ 
(Myers) Schmetzer ’43, and H. Laban White, Jr. ’37.  

                               2015 Foundation Award Recipients 

     Stefanie Gladders - Isadore Nachman English Award              Randy Smith - Wagner Science and Math Award  
    L-R Prof. Wayne deRossett, Gladders, Dennis Pounds                 L-R, Dr. Gary Morris, Smith, Dennis Pounds 



Tilden “Skip” Hackworth ’70 and Mack Samples ’64
share a laugh 

Kyre-Anna (Bartz) Minney ’08 accompanied  
her husband Tony Minney ’08 to the banquet 

   Alumnus of the Year Walt Turner ’69, accompanied by 
his wife Arlene, reflects on his time at GSC 

Dave Daugherty ’66 and Bob Marshall ’66
deep in conversation 

Susan and John Hoover ‘66 visit  
with Ralph Holder ’56 

Janet Deel and Thelma Samples ’64 were 
happy to see each another 

Scenes from the Alumni Banquet 



Bill Deel ’58 and Dennis Carpenter ’74

GSC President Peter Barr 

Dr. Joe Evans ’63, Alumni Achievement Award Recipient 
with his family: L-R Doug and Kim (Evans) Hoffman ’86,

Dr. Joe Evans and his wife, June, Ben Speers and his wife 
Rebekah Long ’08, Traci ’04 and Kevin Evans ’87

June Walker and Margaret Goodwin ’51 visit with a friend 

Alumni Council Members Yvonne King ’57, Ruth Chisler-
Baughman ’59, Dennis Carpenter ’74, Debbie (Reed) Nagy, Bill 
Deel ’58, and Bob Marshall ’66 stand as they are introduced at 
the banquet.  Other Council members in attendance but not 
captured in this photo were Martha (Douglas) Deel ’59, Julie 
(Daugherty) Yearego ’93, Kyre Anna (Bartz) Minney ’08, Sue 
(Call) Hauman, Skip Hackworth ’70, Ralph Holder ’56, Fred 
Radabaugh ’52, and John Hoover ’66.

Walt Turner ’69 
Alumnus of Year 



Minton Named 
Outstanding Faculty Member 

Professor Jon Minton with President Barr 

Dr. Jonathan Minton, who has been a professor at 
Glenville State College since 2005, received the 
college’s prestigious Faculty Award of Excellence 
during Commencement Exercises in May 2015. In 
addition to his teaching duties, he also serves the 
campus as a Faculty Senator; is an advisor to the 
Trillium, GSC’s literary magazine; Honors Program 
Director, Faculty Marshal, a member of several 
campus committees, and is a long-time faculty advisor 
for the Science Fiction and Fantasy Guild along with 
Professor Melissa Gish and Charles Schmidt ’89.
Off campus, he edits the online literary journal Word
For/Word.

Each spring the campus community is invited to 
nominate an outstanding faculty member for this 
award.  Faculty Award of Excellence recipients must 
be full-time and have taught at GSC for at least two 
years to be eligible for nomination.  Names of the 
honorees are displayed on a permanent plaque in the 
Harry B. Heflin Administration Building.  

Huck Receives 
Outstanding Student Award 

President Barr with Kayleigh Huck ’15

Kayleigh Huck, a 2015 Teacher Education graduate, 
was presented with the Student Leadership Award at 
GSC’s May 9th Commencement. She was a three 
sport athlete, participating in cross country, softball, 
and track and field; a Resident Assistant for two and a 
half years, a member of the science and math 
honorary Chi Beta Phi, and homecoming queen in 
2013.  She did all of this in addition to preparing for 
degrees in Elementary Education (K-6), General Math-
Algebra 1 (5-9) and Science (5-9).   

Each spring the campus community is invited to 
nominate an outstanding prospective graduate for this 
award.  Names of the honorees are displayed on a 
permanent plaque in the Harry B. Heflin Administration 
Building.

A Bit of College History… 
Glenville State College was established by an act of 
the Legislature on February 19, 1982, as the “Glenville 
Branch of the State Normal School.  This was 
conditioned on the securing of a suitable building by 
the local citizens without cost to the State.  Until the 
first building could to be erected on recently purchased 
land, the first session began on January 14, 1873 in the 
old Gilmer County courthouse. The school became
Glenville Normal School in 1898.  On May 1, 1930, 
the State Board of Education authorized the school to 
award the Bachelor of Arts in Education degree and on 
March 4, 1931, the State Legislature changed its name 
to Glenville State Teachers College.  In 1943, the 
Legislature changed the name to Glenville State 
College.  Certificates and degrees in the early years 
were in Teacher Education

Come home to Glenville for the  
WV State Folk Festival 

June 18 – 21, 2015 



Fifty-Year Graduates Honored 
at GSC Commencement 

Several members of the Glenville State College Class 
of 1965 were able to come back to campus and be 
honored during Commencement Weekend 2015.   

Twenty-five fifty-year graduates were able to attend on 
Friday afternoon/evening. Sitting, First Row, Left to 
Right: Sue (Bartlett) Morris, Frankie (Cutlip) 
Morehead, Lillian (Hart) Gillespie, Katie (Frazier) 
Hardin, Sandra (Given) Kerekes, Jolene (Cole) Jones, 
Sharon (Sponaugle) Hanna, Shelva Scott.  Second 
Row, Left to Right: Kent Shock, Dean Strickland, Joe 
Duncan, Joyce (Grose) Neil, Thomas Neil. Third Row, 
Left to Right: Alfred Clay, William Ball, Mark Downey, 
Roger Gossman, Robert Smith, Terry George, Ron 
Hill, Bill Henderson, Rogers Cunningham, Joe Fields, 
Paul Taylor.  Not pictured, Katherine (Davis) Collins 

Twenty-two fifty-year graduates returned to the GSC 
campus on Saturday to take part in the 
Commencement ceremony.  Sitting, Left to Right: Sue 
(Bartlett) Morris, Shelva Scott, Lillian (Hart) Gillespie, 
Joyce (Grose) Neil, Sharon (Sponaugle) Hanna, Katie 
(Frazier) Hardin, Sandra (Given) Kerekes, Katherine 
(Davis) Collins, Frankie (Cutlip) Morehead.  Standing, 
Left to Right: Terry George, Ron Hill, Joe Fields, Dean 
Strickland, Thomas Neil, William Ball, Paul Taylor, Joe 
Duncan, Kent Shock, Roger Gossman, Alfred Clay, 
Robert Smith, Mark Downey. 

     
Jolene (Cole) Jones, Rogers Cunningham, and Bill 
Henderson were unable to participate in the following day’s 
Commencement program.  

The 50 year grad honorees were treated to campus 
tours on Friday afternoon, a reception hosted by GSC 
President Peter Barr and his wife Betsy at the 
President’s house, and dinner in the Mollohan 
Campus Community Center Ballroom. Each fifty-year 
graduate received a ‘goody bag’ at the dinner filled 
with GSC souvenirs and memorabilia.  An honorary 
medallion was presented as part of the formal 
ceremony during Commencement.  Those that 
couldn’t attend Saturday’s ceremony received their 
medallions on Friday night.                                                    

“This is a wonderful opportunity for our fifty-year 
graduates to visit with their former classmates, 
reminisce about their time at Glenville State College, 
and renew past friendships. The College’s recognition 
of these graduates’ accomplishment of 50 years     
ago  is a small  tribute  and  our way of recognizing 
their lifetime connection to Glenville State       
College,” said Debbie Nagy, Special Assistant to the 
President and Director of Alumni Affairs.     

GSC’s 2016 Commencement will be on May 7, 2016.  
Members of the Class of 1966 will be receiving letters 
about the weekend’s activities after the first of the 
year.  Glenville State College began the tradition of 
honoring our fifty-year graduates at the school’s 
Commencement ceremony in 2000. 

President Barr with                  President Barr with   
                Joe Fields                      Katie (Frazier) Hardin 



Five Inducted into GSC’s Curtis Elam 
              Athletic Hall of Fame

L-R: Dick Barrett ’55, Tom Coates ’78, Leandis Hodges, Jr. 
’79, Larry Taylor ’84 and Paul Grier, Jr. ’91

Five individuals were inducted into the Glenville State 
College Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame during the 
college’s annual Hall of Fame banquet and induction 
ceremony on Saturday, May 16, 2015.  The 2015 
inductees, all graduates of Glenville State College, 
were Dick Barrett ’55, Tom Coates ’78, Leandis 
Hodges, Jr. ’79, Larry Taylor ’84 and Paul Grier, Jr. 
’91.

Athletic Director Janet Bailey ’79, Hall of Fame Inductee 
Dick Barrett ’55, President Peter Barr 

Dick Barrett ’55, a native of Glenville, excelled in 
football, basketball and baseball at Glenville High 
School where he played each sport for four years; also 
at Glenville State College where he lettered  13 times. 
He served as quarterback for the Pioneers; as point  

guard for the Pioneer basketball team where he was 
known as “sparkplug” for energizing his team; as short 
stop, second baseman, and outfielder for GSC’s 
baseball team and as a golfer.  

Dick was a freshman on the 1950-51 WVIAC 
Basketball Championship team when they went to 
Kansas City for the NAIA Championship. His career 
total in basketball was 877 points, eighth highest in 
Pioneer hoop annals at the time. He tallied 33 points 
as a freshman, 301 as a sophomore, 361 in his junior 
season and 182 as a senior for an average of 10.8 
points a game during his college career. 

The diminutive Barrett always played his greatest in  
the crucial games, averaging better than 15 points a 
game in his last three basketball tourney 
appearances. 

He began officiating in college and worked his way up 
to being one of the top ranked officials in Northern 
Virginia by 1965.  Over the next 16 years, Barrett 
worked finals of a district and regional tournament 
each year.  From 1970-81, he was selected to work in 
nine Virginia state high school tournaments before 
health issues forced him to give up refereeing.   
Dick retired in July 1987 and returned to his native 
Glenville where he can be found on the golf course 
most every day.  He averages 200 rounds per year. 

Athletic Director Janet Bailey ’79; Assistant Men’s 
Basketball Coach, Presenter, and Longtime friend to 
Inductee Coates Bill Lilly ’82; Hall of Fame Inductee Tom
Coates ’78, President Peter Barr

Tom Coates ’78 was a two year basketball transfer 
from Allegheny Community College in Pennsylvania.  
He was inducted into that schools’ Hall of Fame in 
2008.

He led the Pioneers in scoring and rebounding during 
the 1976-77 season, received 1977 Honorable  



Mention All-American status, First Team WVIAC     
ALL-Conference in 1977 and was a member              
of the 1977 WVIAC ALL-Tournament Team. 

Coates scored 470 points in 1975-76 and 479 points 
in 1976-77. His 46 points in the 1977 Glenville vs 
Alderson Broaddus game was the highest single game 
point production at the time. He was the 1978 winner 
of Glenville State’s prestigious Montrose Award and 
was in a couple NBA camps until their final cut, 
specifically the New Orleans Jazz and the Detroit 
Pistons. 

Coates continues to play in the American Old Timers 
League, Pittsburgh chapter and was named MVP 
when his Pittsburgh team captured the American Old 
Timers League Championship for the 2013 season. 
He works at Pressley Ridge in Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania as a Family Specialist. 

Athletic Director Janet Bailey ’79, Longtime friend to 
Inductee Hodges Karl Bennett ’78, Hall of Fame Inductee 
Leandis Hodges Jr. ’79, President Peter Barr

Leandis Hodges, Jr. ’79, a native of Virginia Beach, 
Virginia, was named WVIAC Offensive Player of the 
Week on numerous occasions throughout his college 
football career. He received All-American status as a 
Running Back in 1976 (NAIA), this selection placing 
him in a very elite group of GSC football players to 
have been recognized for this prestigious national 
honor.

He rushed for over 1,351 yards his junior year, making  
him the third leading single season rushing leader in 
Glenville State College history; a record that he still 
holds. Hodges also remains 6th on the Career 
Rushing Yardage Leader Chart with 1947 yards which 
he also accumulated in 1976. He scored the first 
touchdown at Pioneer Stadium (now known as Morris 
Stadium) against Gardner-Webb College in the 
opening game of the 1977 season. 

Known as one of the friendliest students on campus,  
Hodges exhibited the character traits that       
are emblematic of a GSC student athletic and       
with   his excellent leadership skills, served as       
co-captain of the 1977 Pioneer football team. 

He is employed by the US Department of Treasury, 
Bureau of Printing and Engraving, located in Fort 
Worth.

Athletic Director Janet Bailey ’79, Former Coach Jerry 
Milliken, Hall of Fame Inductee Larry Taylor ’84, President 
Peter Barr

Larry Taylor ’84, a St. Mary’s High School Track       
and Cross Country standout, was a Four-Time      
ALL-Conference Cross Country Runner and       
Track Star earning Three-Time League MVP in   
Cross-Country and Two-Time High Point during       
the high school’s conference track meets. 

He led the Pioneers to Three Cross Country Titles and 
received the Pioneers First-Ever Track Title in 1984. 
Taylor is especially remembered for his performance 
in the WVIAC Conference Track and Field events.  
Specifically one year at the Conference, he requested 
to run the 800, 1500, 5000, and 10,000 meter events.  
The first day he won the 5,000, the second day, he 
won the 800, 1500, and 10,000 meter events.  He 
went out extremely fast at the “bell lap” and the top 
800 competitors could not catch him. 

Taylor also went out hard and fast in the 10,000 and 
his top competitor couldn’t catch him. He enjoyed a 
very successful road-racing career up until three years 
ago, many times participating in meets that were 15 
miles long.  He still runs competitively. 



Athletic Director Janet Bailey ’79, Hall of Fame Inductee 
Paul Grier, Jr. ’91, Hall of Famer Coach Gary Nottingham
’79, President Peter Barr 

Paul Grier, Jr. ’91, a native of Charlotte, North 
Carolina, excelled in Pioneer Basketball.  He is 11th 
on Glenville State’s All-Time Career Scoring Leaders 
Chart with 1670 Points during his playing time, 1985-
1989. As a point guard for the Pioneers under Hall of 
Famer Coach Gary Nottingham ’79, he played in 
three WVIAC Tournament “Final Fours”, posting a 
record of 7-4 in tournament play. Grier gained last 
second field goals to secure wins in two successive 
tournament settings, helping the Pioneers advance in 
post season play. 

He was named to the WVIAC Tournament Selection 
two times and made ALL-WVIAC Section in 1988 and 
1989. Grier holds Glenville State’s record for the most 
three point field goals in one game (9).  He remains 
fourth among the All-Time  Seasonal Three Point Field 
Goal Leaders with 46.1 percent in 1988-89 and sixth 
on the Three Point Field Goal Leaders Chart with 151 
goals during his 1986-89 playing career. Grier is also 
ranked third on the Three Point Career Leaders Chart 
at 43.1% (1986-89) and received the college’s 
prestigious Montrose Award in 1991. 

Grier played on four straight winning WVIAC season 
teams, the teams winning 63 overall games for about 
16 wins a year. He is remembered for his magnificent 
clutch shots. 

Nine former Curtis Elam Hall of Fame inductees were 
in attendance at the banquet and induction ceremony 
to extend their welcome to the Class of 2015 
inductees into the ranks of GSC’s Hall of Famers. 
They included: Matt Bullett ’89, Steve Gandee      
’82, Coach Bill Hanlin ’53, Bob Hardman II ’75, 
Ralph Holder ’56, Coach Gary Nottingham ’79, 
Keith   Pritt ’58, Keith Smith ’64 and Bob Turner.

The Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame was established 
in 2001 through the generosity of the late Curtis Elam, 
a 1949 GSC graduate. Hall of Fame member plaques 
are displayed in the lobby of the Physical Education 
Building. 

Pictures depicting each of this year’s inductees’ playing time 
at GSC were displayed in the banquet hall.  This focal point 
brought back lots of memories for those in attendance. 

See our Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame nomination 
form in this newsletter and send us the biographical 
Information and stats for those that you would like to 
see honored for their extraordinary playing career at 
Glenville State College.

Buster Davis, who was an assistant football coach at 
GSC in 2010 has been hired as head football coach at 
Port Orange Atlantic High School in Volusia County, 
FL. Buster is a native of that area.  

Former GSC Baseball Coach Tom Gilbert has a 
“carryout barn” next to Glenville Auto on North Lewis 
Street where he and his wife Kathy (McCartney) 
Gilbert, along with other family members bring the 
best Maryland-style sandwiches to West Virginia.  
Their business card says it all – Dad grew up in 
Baltimore.  Mom grew up in Glenville.  The kids are 
here from the city and love the country.  They offer pit 
beef, turkey, and pork sandwiches; also lunch  
specials.  Kathy is Professor Emeritus Loren 
“Buck” McCartney’s daughter. 

Bob Williams, WVU Tech Men’s Basketball Coach 
since 2002, coached his 300th career win on Saturday, 
December 6, 2014 when his Goldenbears toppled 
NAIA No. 25 University of Cumberlands.  Williams 
coached at GSC 1997-2002. 

Former GSC Faculty and
Staff Members 



                             Class Notes 

Mary Alltop ’79 and ’01, Educational Counselor in 
GSC’s Academic Support Center, has retired after 
twenty-two years of service to the institution.

Christopher Baber ’14, a GSC 
Hidden Promise Scholar graduate, 
resides in  Oceana and  is  band 
director for Oceana Middle School 
and assistant band director for 
Westside High School.

Roger Burkowski ’08 is currently stationed in 
Germany.  His wife, Beth (Ware) Burkowski ’05 and 
their two children are living with him on the army base. 

George Brumfield ’74 was inducted into the National 
High School Baseball Coaches Hall of Fame on 
December 5, 2014 at the National Clinic in Nashville, 
TN.  One can check out his bio on 
www.baseballcoaches.org  Congratulations, George! 

Southwestern Christian Univ. English professor 
Allison (Drane) Canfield ’11 has been approved for 
additional graduate studies in the 
prestigious Anthropology 
Department at the University of 
Oklahoma.  While completing her 
work for a second master’s 
degree and a future Ph.D. at OU, 
Allison continues her fulltime 
duties at SCU where she 
teaches English Composition I 
and II, Introduction to Literature, 
Creative Writing and American Literature.  Ali also 
holds a masters in English from Marshall University.  
She is beginning her third full year as a professor or 
SCU.   

Seth Canfield ’10 is Financial Aid Counselor, Online 
Student Support at Southwestern Christian University 
in Bethany, OK. 

Dennis Carpenter ’74 has been elected President-
Elect of GSC’s Alumni Association.  His two year 
appointment became effective at the Alumni Banquet 
on April 25, 2015. 

Chance Chapman ’12 graduated from WVU School 
of Law in May 2015.  While in law school, he was vice-
president of the WVU Christian Legal Society and for 
the last year and a half of his college career, he was  

employed part time by the West Virginia Water 
Research Institute in Morgantown where he worked 
with water testing for acid mine drainage. Chance 
continues to reside in Morgantown and is busy 
preparing for his bar exam.   

Patricia Collins-Cain ’90 has retired from the 
Calhoun-Gilmer Career Center after teaching for 21 
years.  During her tenure at the career center, Patty 
was recognized twice with the Golden Apple Award for 
her excellence in teaching in the Alternative Learning 
Center.  Her plans for retirement are to quilt and to 
spend quality time with her husband Bill and sons, Ed 
and Heath.

Carla Conley ’80, GSC’s Student Loan Officer, has 
retired after 33 ½ years of service to her alma mater.

Charles “Bubby” Dent ’89 ran in the Boston 
Marathon in April 2015 and is hoping to do so again in 
2016.  He recently told the Herald Dispatch that 
running in the New York City Marathon is on his 
bucket list and that his long term goal is to compete in 
the National Senior Games/Senior Olympics.  Dent, a
resident of Scott Depot and an Inaugural Inductee in 
GSC’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame, works at Zoll 
Lifevest in Charleston where he is a territory manager. 

Briana (Lilly) Devore ’06 received her master’s 
degree in Curriculum and Instruction from Ohio Valley 
University in May 2014.  She is working as a 
Curriculum Maintenance Support Specialist for Lincoln 
Learning Solutions in Pennsylvania. 

Cinda (Ramsey) Echard ’75 retired from GSC at the 
end of the Spring 2015 semester and in doing so was 
granted Professor Emerita status during the May 9th 
Commencement Ceremony.  She continues to teach 
at GSC on a part-time basis.    

Dr. Joe Evans ’63 was inducted into the West Virginia 
University College of Education and Human Services 

(CEHS) Hall of Fame at 
a reception in 
Morgantown last fall.  
The Hall of Fame 
recognizes and honors 
alumni and other 
individuals who have 
significantly contributed 
to the vision and mission 

of the CEHS and/or who have distinguished 
themselves in their chosen fields, disciplines, positions 
or occupations.   



Tom Ewing ’01, a member of Kay Casto & Chaney, 
PLLC law firm, manages local operations at the firm’s 
new Fayetteville location.  Kay Casto & Chaney, PLLC 
is one of the state’s larger law firms and also has 
locations in Charleston and Morgantown.

Tara Grieco ’15 has been named Program 
Coordinator in GSC’s Academic Support Center.  She 
is a December 2014 Magna Cum Laude graduate with 
a BA in Nonprofit Leadership & Management and 
Diversity.  Tara is currently pursuing a MS in Student 
Affairs in Higher Education. 

Steve Harold ’87, head basketball coach at St. 
Joseph’s College in Rensselaer, IN won his 400th

collegiate game in December 2014. 

State Trooper Tiffani Huffman ’14 of Gassaway has 
been assigned to the Ripley detachment of the West 
Virginia State Police.  Huffman is a May 2015 
graduate of the State Police Academy.   

Michelle Hypes ’11 has been hired as a Financial Aid 
Assistant at GSC. 

Linda James ’00 has served as the Gilmer County 
Magistrate Clerk since 2010 and is responsible for 
managing the office. 

Jade Jean ’11 is teaching 8th grade math at Spring 
Mills Middle School in Martinsburg.  Her mother tells 
us that she has bought her first home and adopted an 
adorable pit bull. 

Melissa (Jones) Jedamski ’90 has left employment 
at GSC to work at the Gilmer Senior Citizens Center. 

Kemp Kelly ’81 has been named head coach for 
Ravenswood High School’s Red Devil football team. 

Karina Kendrick ’08 has joined 
the AmLaw 100 and Global 100 
ranked law firm, Jackson Lewis 
P.C., in its Cleveland, Ohio 
Office as an Associate. Jackson 
Lewis has over 800 attorneys 
throughout the United States and
specializes in representing 
management and employers in 
workplace legal issues. Ms. 
Kendrick, who joins Jackson 
Lewis after practicing with Jackson Kelly, PLLC in its 
Charleston, West Virginia office, represents employers 
in a variety of labor and employment matters including  

claims of discrimination, harassment, wrongful 
termination, retaliation, FMLA, ADA, ADEA, and wage 
and hour issues.  

Karen (Bush) Lay ’79 has retired from her Director of 
Financial Aid position at GSC.  She continues to work 
at the College on a part-time basis. 

Allery Lockridge ’02 received his masters from 
Lindsey Wilson College, School of Professional 
Counseling in December 2014. He hopes to get into 
coaching football.  In the meantime, he writes 
musicals as a hobby. 

Evie McPherson ’06 was named Director of Human 
Resources for the WVU Foundation in January 2015. 

Bob Marshall ’66 has been elected president of 
GSC’s Alumni Association.  His 2 year appointment 
became effective at the Alumni Banquet on April 25, 
2015.  Bob operates a State Farm Insurance Agency 
in Vienna. 

Jeff Matthews ’76 and Paul Ayers ’75 are once 
again appealing to all Lambda Chi brothers to come 
back to campus for Homecoming 2015.  They will 
have a Lambda Chi tent set up like last year and are 
hoping to have an even larger crowd this year.  Should 
you wish to contact them directly, their e-mail 
addresses are Paul.Ayers@healthsmart.com and 
Jeff.Matthews@dep.nj.gov 

Brenda Mobley ’95 has joined the Jackson County 
Chamber of Commerce and Jackson County 
Development Authority as Program Manager after 
serving for many years with the West Virginia 
Department of Agriculture (WVDA) in Charleston. 

Brian Moss ’07 has taken a position with Mylan 
Pharmaceuticals, Inc. in Morgantown.   

Paul Nagy III ’07 is morning and noon newscast 
director at WCHS TV8/Fox 11 in Charleston.  He has 
previously worked in radio at Summit Media 
Broadcasting, LLC and in television at WBOY/TV 12 in 
Clarksburg. 

Travis Nesbitt ’15 has been commissioned as a 
second lieutenant in the U.S. Army after successfully 
completing the Army Reserve Officers’ Training Corps 
(ROTC) program and graduating with a bachelor’s 
degree from Glenville State College.

Megan Lynnette (Rollins) Parker ’14 is a unit clerk in 
the Pediatric Intensive Care Unit (PICU) at Ruby 
Memorial Hospital in Morgantown and a full-time  



graduate student at West Virginia University working  
on her final year in the Master of Social Work 
program. As part of the MSW program, Megan will be 
interning with the West Virginia Coalition to End 
Homelessness beginning in the fall of 2015.  

Phil Perry works as a staff writer 
for the Lincoln Times-News in 
Lincolnton, NC.  He has over 20 
years of journalism experience 
and most recently worked as a 
sports editor for the Jackson 
Herald in Ripley where he was 
recognized by the West Virginia 
Press Association for both his 

editorial and photography work.  Phil and his wife, 
Nikki, have one daughter, Maria-Cecile.

Shelly (Sheets) Ratliff ’02 received
her Doctorate in Curriculum and 
Instruction with an emphasis in 
literacy from Marshall University in 
December 2014.  She is an Assistant 
Professor of Education at GSC and 
resides in Glenville with her husband 
Jon and daughter, Brooklyn. 

Luke Samples ’08 has left the Hampshire Trojans 
(Ohio) after three years to become the new boy’s 
basketball coach at John Marshall in Glen Dale, WV.   
He is looking forward to being fairly close to home on 
the Northern Panhandle

Luke Shamblin ’11 has taken a softball assistant 
coaching position at the University of Mount Olive in 
North Carolina where former GSC Coach Mandy 
Sansbury is serving as  head coach.  Luke also served 
as her assistant when she was at Glenville. 

“Lightening” Mike Sheppard ’00 became the new 
World Boxing Federal North American heavyweight 
champion on April 3, 2015 in his latest professional 
match which was in Sarasota, FL.  This was his 95th or 
96th professional fight and he is chasing the world title.

State Trooper Bryant N. Snapp ’11 of Hedgesville 
has been assigned to the Martinsburg detachment of 
the West Virginia State Police.  Snapp, a May 2015 
graduate of the State Police Academy, was a former 
probation officer for the 23rd Judicial Circuit. 

Randall Snider ’75, President and Chief Executive 
Officer of Community Bankshares and Community 
Bank of Parkersburg, has been named to the Camden 
Clark Medical Center’s Board of Directors.  He is also 
Vice-Chairman of the Board of Directors of the

Bankers Bank of Kentucky and serves on the Audit 
Committee

David Sypolt ’88 and ’04 was re-
elected to the WV State Senate in 
November 2014.  An incumbent in the 
race, he has been a member of this 
legislative body since 2006.  Dave is 
currently Chair of the Education 
Committee and serves on the 
Agriculture and Rural Development 
Committee; the Energy, Industry and 

Mining Committee, Finance Committee; Military 
Committee and Rules Committee. 

Linda Chapman 
Turner ’68 received
the Trans-Allegheny 
Chapter, National 
Society Daughters of 
the American 
Revolution (NSDAR) 
American Heritage 
Committee’s Women 
in the Arts Award on 

March 14, 2015 at the Museum of American Glass in 
West Virginia.  Regent Pat (McKown) Goodwin ’70
introduced the award recipient, West Virginia DAR 
American Heritage Committee State Chairman Lillian 
Lee Eddy and Trans-Allegheny American Heritage 
Committee Chairman Kelly Goodwin who made the 
presentation.  

Mike Wilt ’73 continues to rally the troops in getting 
his Theta Xi brothers back each year for Homecoming.  
As before, they will have a tent again this year.  Mike 
can be contacted directly at mikewilt0529@yahoo.com

,

Engagements/Marriages
Keith Barr ’07 and Grace Boyles ’11 were married 
on June 10, 2015 in Spencer at the Chestnut Ridge 
Artist Colony.  Grace continues to work at WVU and 
Keith works in the West Union Control Room for 
Antero Resources.

           

 

Keep in touch with us so 
we can keep in touch with you… 

 
 

GSC Alumni Association  
(866) 239-0285, toll free 



Professor Emerita Kathy (Poling) Butler ’76 and
Jeffery Donley of Orlando, FL were married in 
Charleston on May 2, 2015. 

Rebecca Lynn Heater 
’09 and Tyler David 
Wanstreet are engaged 
and planning an August  
2015 wedding at the 
Immaculate Conception 
Church in Clarksburg.  
She currently is a 
permitting technician at 
EQT. 

Jodi-Marie Ocheltree ’03 and Brent Walters were 
married in Las Vegas on May 13, 2015.  She works in 
GSC’s Office of Student Life as Director of Student 
Activities.  Brent is employed at Glenville State 
College as an athletic trainer. 

Linda Poe ’09 and Travis Barnhouse were married on 
August 24, 2012 in Parsons.  She is currently working 
at a Juvenile placement in Elkins.  

Megan Lynnette Rollins ’14 married Stephen 
Michael Parker on August 1, 2014.  

Anniversaries
Robert L. “Bob” Bumgarner 
and Dora Jean (Brannon) 
Bumgarner ’59 of 
Marietta, OH celebrated 
their 50th wedding 
anniversary on Dec. 21, 
2014.  Both are retired 
from Marietta City Schools.  
Dora Jean served a variety 
of positions, including 
superintendent of schools.  

Since retirement, she has served as an interim 
superintendent in a number of school districts 
throughout Ohio.

Dr. Joseph and Carolyn (Waugh) Gregori, both
1961 graduates of GSC, will lovingly celebrate their 
50th wedding anniversary in June 2015.  Dr. Joseph 
Gregori will also celebrate 50 years of practicing 
medicine in June 2015 after graduating from WVU in 
1965.  They have 3 children: Stephen (Michele), both 
graduates of GSC; Brian (Terri) practicing medical 
doctor in Columbus, OH; and Jeanne, working as a 
financial administrator for 15 attorneys in Akron, OH.  
They also have 5 grandchildren. 

Dr.Sharon (King) Kraus ’67 and David Kraus 
celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary on May 30, 
2015 at St. Boniface Church in Camden where they 
renewed their wedding vows at an afternoon Mass 
which was followed with a party in the Church Hall 
hosted by their family.  Dr. Kraus is a retired Professor 
Emerita of education at Glenville State College and 
David retired as materials supervisor at the West 
Virginia Department of Transportation.  They are 
parents of three children and have six grandchildren. 

Bob and Wyene (Bush) Turner ’57 celebrated their 
60th wedding anniversary on December 28, 2014. 

                           Births 

Steven Cooper ’05 and Megan 
(Winemiller) Cooper ‘07
announce the birth of their son, 
Logan Chase Cooper, who was 
born on September 17, 2014 in 
Harrisonburg, VA.  He weighed 
6 lbs. 15 ounces at birth.

Megan (Murphy) Darby ’11 and 
Bryan Darby welcomed Miss 
Presley Jewell Darby into the world
on February 18, 2015.  She was 
born in Parkersburg, WV, weighing 
in at 9 lbs. and 10 ounces.

Briana (Lilly) DeVore ’06 and Daniel Hinkle 
announce the birth of their daughter McKinley Paige 
who was born on June 26, 2014. McKinley was 7 lbs. 
8 ounces at birth. 

Jeramey and Corrie (Lay) Grogg 
’07 welcomed their second son, 
Beckett Walker Grogg on February 
4, 2015 at 3:06 a.m. He weighed 7 
lbs, 7 ounces at birth and was 
welcomed into the world by his 
older brother Lexington, Aunt Alex  



(Lay) Sears ’08 and his grandparents Barry and 
Karen (Bush) Lay ’79.

Reba (Wilson) Jourdan ’07, and her husband Eric, 
announce the birth of their son, Ethan Michael 
Jourdan. He was born on October 28, 2014 in Beckley 
weighing in at 7lbs 13 oz. 

Moriah and Robert Woods ’13 would 
like to announce the birth of the 
daughter, Arabella Sophia Woods, 
who arrived on Saturday, January 31, 
2015, at 8:17 a.m. She weighed 7 lbs. 
1 oz. and was 19 ¼ inches at birth. 
�

Leave Your Mark at 
Glenville State College! 

There have been a number of requests in the past few 
months about purchasing a brick for the Dora Heflin Garden 
on the Glenville State College campus.  The bricks were 
placed as part of a fundraising campaign in 2003.  Bricks 
are available with up to 14 characters and spaces per line, 3 
lines per brick.  If all capital letters are used, text is limited to 
10 characters and spaces per line.  The bricks will be 
installed in the garden by the Glenville State maintenance 
staff, and family groupings will be maintained.  The cost of a 
brick is $100.00.  

Additionally, with the successful opening of the Waco 
Center, there have been requests for the seat naming 
opportunities associated with the arena seating.  There will 
be silver plaques on the seatback for your personal seat in 
the arena.  One line of type with up to 20 characters and 
spaces will be allowed on each plaque.  You may specify 
the area where you would like your seat to be located.  The 
cost of your personal seat is also $100.00. 

If you are interested in either of these two ways to leave 
your mark at Glenville State College, please contact the 
Glenville State College Foundation Office, 200 High Street, 
Glenville, WV  26351, by phone (304) 462-6380, or via 
email to michelle.clowser@glenville.edu and they will mail 
or email you an order form and arrange for payment 
options.   

Remembering Miss West 
The 2015 edition of the Trillium was dedicated to Glenville 
State College Professor Emerita Virginia West.  The reprint 
of that verbiage seems appropriate with her passing… 

Professor Emerita Virginia West ’41 
DOD February 16, 2015 

After attending and graduating from GSC in 1941, Miss 
West taught in Virginia and later at nearby Troy High 
School. She then earned her master's from West Virginia 
University in 1950 and in 1955 became an instructor of 
English and journalism at Glenville State College. She also 
was the advisor for the college newspaper, The Glenville 
Mercury.

In 1978 she became a professor at GSC and Chairperson 
of the Language Division. In 1979, she was awarded the 
Outstanding Faculty Award by the Alumni Association. Miss 
West was the first woman president of the GSC Faculty 
Administrative Organization. She retired in 1983 after 42 
years of teaching, 28 of those years at Glenville State 
College. That year she served as honorary parade marshal 
for the GSC Homecoming Parade. 

According to a fellow GSC colleague, Miss West was an 
avid reader, sometimes finishing up to three books in the 
span of a weekend. She was also known for her strength in 
grammar and writing. The student editors of the 1984 GSC 
yearbook, the Kanawachen, even took the rare step to 
dedicate that issue to Miss West. In the inscription they 
referenced her support of the college in all aspects, her 
concern for her students, her sharp, dry wit, and her desire 
to better educate the people of central West Virginia. 

After her retirement she was bestowed with the title of 
Professor Emerita. It is infrequent that one gains the title 
'professor' without a doctorate; Miss West was so 
recognized because of her excellent performance and 
significant contribution to GSC for a long period of time. She 
was a member and participant in the West Virginia Library 
Association, Kappa Delta Pi, Delta Kappa Gamma, the 
Glenville State College Alumni Association, the Glenville 
Trinity United Methodist Church, and the Troy High School 
Alumni.

In 1998, a scholarship was established in her honor at GSC to 
assist upperclassmen education majors.  Miss West passed away 
on February 16, 2015 at the age of 94. 

Do you know… 

 Glenville State College alums that we have lost contact 
with through the years?  Kindly refer them to your 
Alumni Director’s contact information on the back of this 
newsletter and have them send us an e-mail or drop us a 
note with their new contact information. 

We would love to make that connection again and will 
add their names, mailing addresses, and e-mail addresses 
to our database. 



William R. “Bill” Adams ’65 
Milton, WV 
November 26, 2014 

Iris Bernice (Hersman) Arbogast ’46 
Barberton, OH 
November 13, 2014 

Ann (Brannon) Ashley ’52 
Sissonville, WV 
April 16, 2015 

James Parmy Boso ’79 
Parkersburg, WV 
March 28, 2015

Nella Jean (Bess) Bumgardner ’61 
Glenville, WV 
April 2, 2015 

Louise (Brown) Butcher ’57 
Green Bank, WV 
February 24, 2015 

William J. “Bill” Church ’89 
Normantown, WV 
November 29, 2014 

Wanda (Taylor) Cooper ’54
Spencer, WV 
April 20, 2015 

Patricia L. (Masters) Cumberledge ’69 
Horner, WV 
May 8, 2015 

Rebecca L. (Simmons) Drennon ’79 
Parkersburg, WV 
February 8, 2015 

Luella I. (Cunningham) Dye  
Lake Placid, FL 
May 12, 2015 

Joyce M. Elkin ’02 
Cedarville, WV 
February 7, 2015 

Sue (Wright) Everett ’64 
Romney, WV 
January 6, 2015 

Remona Ann  (Heater) Fisher ’66 
Weston, WV 
April 5, 2015 

B. Marie (Barbarow) Burton Flaherty ’37  
Parkersburg, WV 
December 24, 2014

Richard L. Frame ’81 
Sutton, WV
May 7, 2015 

William Henry Given ’43 
Strange Creek, WV 
January 13, 2015 

Joseph I. Grant ‘77 
Clarksburg, WV 
February 11, 2015 

Sherry Lynn (Starcher) Gunn 
Mount Zion, WV 
January 25, 2015 

Roger Hamilton ‘80 
Charleston, WV 
March 21, 2015 

Kathleen Ann (Quinn) Harris  
Saluda, NC 
March 29, 2015 

Reva (Halbert) Hopkins ’44 
Given, WV 
February 24, 2015 

Billy Jemison Jones ’57 
Mineral Wells, WV 
March 22, 2015 

Rose Agnes Kessler 
Richwood, WV 
January 22, 2015 

Arnetta "Peggy" Kight ’61 
McLean, VA 
January 1, 2015 

Vonda Lee Kuhl ’79 
Barrackville, WV 
December 14, 2014 

In Memoriam



Thomas W. Lipps
Weston, WV 
April 4, 2015 

Glenna Marie (Skidmore) Luzader ’73 
Newville, WV 
May 21, 2015  

Eloise Meads ’77 
Spencer, WV 
January 29, 2015 

Patricia (Cline) Milhoan ’65 
Vienna, WV 
February 13, 2015 

James E. Millard ’59 
Kenton, OH 
May 14, 2015 

Rondel C. Miller ’78 
Normantown, WV 
December 11, 2014 

Sue (Sullivan) Morris ’69 
Oxford, OH 
April 27, 2015 

Carolyn (Sims) Rader ’44 
Elizabeth, WV 
November 25, 2014 

Edna Ruth (Ellyson) Riley ’46 
Walnut Creek, CA 
January 31, 2015 

Dolores (Justice) Rine ’51 
Tavares, FL 
March 31, 2015 

Janet Lee Rose
Gassaway, WV 
January 25, 2015 

Julius Singleton ’88 
Sutton, WV 
November 26, 2014 

Pete Dorsey Sizemore ’58 
Georgetown, DE 
March 23, 2015 

Gerald Snyder 
Saint Petersburg, FL 
April 13, 2015 

Mansfield Neel Summers ’57 
Wooster, OH 
February 9, 2015 

Beatrice Almeda (Summers) Tawney ’47 
Ravenswood, WV 
March 12, 2015 

Rhoda (Bell) Trippett ’40 
Parkersburg, WV 
January 19, 2015 

Karen (Raines) Waldo, PhD ’58 
Martinsburg, WV
February 28, 2015 

Robert Weaver ’56 
Little River, SC  
February 1, 2015 

Professor Emerita Virginia West ’41 
Troy, WV 
February 16, 2015 

H. Laban White, Jr. ’37 
Clarksburg, WV 
January 31, 2015 

Juanita (Haught) Willard ’42 
Raleigh, NC 
May 1, 2015 

Rosemary (Huff) Winpigler
Bridgeport, WV
February 6, 2015 
--------------
Marvin B. Newman
McKeesport, PA 
Former Math Professor, GSC 
April 20, 2015 

Lucy Porter-O’Brien 
Towson, MD 
Former Social Work Professor, GSC 
March  22, 2015 



2015 Pioneer Football Schedule 
Head Coach:  Dave Hutchison  

� �

�

DATE      OPPONENT       TIME 

  September 5   @ Urbana             12:00 pm  
  September 10   West Virginia Wesleyan     7:00 pm 
  September 19   @University of Charleston    1:00 pm    

September 26   **UVA Wise (Homecoming)    1:30 pm 
October  3    @ Notre Dame of Cleveland, South Euclid    1:00 pm

  October 10    Shepherd      1:00 pm  
  October 15    @ Alderson Broaddus    7:00 pm         

October 24    @ WV State       1:00 pm 
  October 31    Concord       1:00 pm
  November 5   @ West Liberty               7:00 pm 
  November 12   Fairmont State      7:00 pm

** Homecoming Game
Game times are subject to change 

For more information, contact GSC’s Athletic Department at (304) 462-4102 

Need Motel Accommodations
for Homecoming 2015, call: 

Conrad Motel 
(304) 462-7316 

Glenville Inn 
(304) 462-5511 

We want to hear from you… 

See our Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame 
nomination form on the next page of this 
newsletter and send us the biographical 
information and stats for those that you 
would like to see honored for their 
extraordinary playing careers at Glenville 
State College. 

 
 

 
 

Support Pioneer Athletics 
through PAC  

(aka Pioneer Athletic Club) 

The monies that are raised will be used to 
fund athletic scholarships.   

Membership Benefits can include:  
Program Recognition 

Season Tickets 
Priority Parking 

 and other items based on the giving level 

Phone our Department of Athletics 
at (304) 462-4102 for more information 



�

PAC Advertisement 

Hall of Fame Nomination form 

Alumni Day nomination form 

             

Purpose:  Established in 2001, the purpose of Glenville State College’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame  
is to recognize, honor, and promote the accomplishments, achievements, leadership, and contributions of  
former athletes, coaches, members of the media, and other individuals who have advanced the athletic  
programs at Glenville State College.   

Eligibility:  Eligibility for nomination to Glenville State College’s Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame include:

Athlete:
1. Nominee must have been an athlete as documented in College records. 
2.    Nominee must be a graduate of Glenville State College. 
3.    At least two years of the nominee’s intercollegiate athletic competition must have been at             

Glenville State College. 
4.    The nominee becomes eligible for nomination five years after graduation. 
5.    Nominee is someone who has distinguished him/herself through athletic achievements at              

Glenville State College. 
6.    Outstanding accomplishments after leaving Glenville State College may be factors in making the 

selection. 

Coach:  
1. Nominee must have been a coach at Glenville State College for a minimum of five years. 
2. There must be a five-year time lapse since the nominee last coached at Glenville State. 

Meritorious Service:
1. Nominee must have a proven record of service that supports the mission and goals of Glenville  
       State College Athletics. 

              Posthumous Selection:  
1. Deceased candidates shall be given equal consideration in all categories and may be inducted 

posthumously.  The five-year waiting period may be waived for deceased candidates. 

Glenville State College 

Curtis Elam Athletic Hall of Fame 
Nomination Form 

Name of Nominee_______________________________________________ Class of___________

Current Address_____________________________________ Phone Number_______________

                           _______________________________________ 

Nomination Category: _________________________________

Nominated by: ___________________________________________________________________
                                                                                                                                 Name                                
________________________________________________________________________________
                                                                        Address                                                                                                           Phone 

*** ON A SEPARATE SHEET OF PAPER, PLEASE INCLUDE A DETAILED LIST OF THE 
NOMINEE’S ACCOMPLISHMENTS. 

Mail Completed Form to: 
Glenville State College, attn. Athletic Director, 200 High Street, Glenville, WV   26351 

Nominations will be accepted through December 1, 2015 for the 2016 Class of Inductees.  Nominations received after that date will not be considered 
for induction in the 2016 Class. The Hall of Fame Class will consist of the top vote-getters as selected by the Hall of Fame Selection Committee 
members.   Winners will be announced in the spring. 



ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Nominee’s Name __________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Address ________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Telephone Number _______________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s Graduation Year__________________________________________________________ 
Award Being Nominated for (refer to awards list, opposite page) ____________________________ 
Biographical Sketch of Nominee______________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
Nominated by______________________________________ Date of Nomination _____________ 
Your Phone Number and/or E-mail Address ____________________________________________ 

    Nomination Form for Alumni Awards



NOMINATIONS FOR ALUMNI AWARDS SOLICITED 
The Alumni Association is soliciting nominations for our 2016 Alumni Awards, which will be presented during 
the evening’s Alumni Banquet on Alumni Day, April 23, 2016.  Please send the names, addresses, and any 
biographical information that you have for those that you wish to nominate.  If you have more than one 
nominee, please photocopy the blank nomination form on the opposite page.  The following awards are open for 
nomination: 

ALUMNUS/ALUMNA OF THE YEAR AWARD 
This prestigious award is given to an alumnus or alumna of Glenville State College for outstanding contributions 
in their chosen field of endeavor or for outstanding personal accomplishments. 

ALUMNUS/ALUMNA ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Given to an alumnus or alumna who, within the past three-year period, has been recognized by another group or 
individual for a similar honor.  (This award can also recognize individuals who have distinguished themselves in 
their chosen field of work.) 

COMMUNITY ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
This award is given to individuals who may or may not be an alumnus/alumna of Glenville State College who, 
over a period of years, have distinguished themselves in community service. 

OUTSTANDING TEACHER AWARD (PUBLIC SCHOOLS) 
This award is designated for public school teachers who have distinguished themselves during their beginning 
years, or perhaps mid career, and have brought recognition to GSC. 

ALUMNI CHAPTER AWARD 
This award is presented, as needed, to an individual or to the chapter itself for contribution in support and 
development of the Glenville State College Alumni Association. 

POSTHUMOUS AWARD
This award is presented to the family of a distinguished GSC alumnus/alumna who has recently passed away.

OUTSTANDING YOUNG ALUMNUS/ALUMNA AWARD 
This award is presented to a graduate less than thirty-six years of age who has achieved early and remarkable 
success in his/her career. 

Nominations received by December 15, 2015 will be considered for the 2016 awards.  Others will be saved 
for the following year’s consideration.  Submit your nomination(s) to: 
                                                             

Debbie Nagy 
Director of Alumni Affairs 

Glenville State College 
200 High Street 

Glenville, WV   26351 

-----------------------------

The Alumni Council will review all nominees and decide, by majority vote, who the Alumni Association’s  
2016 award recipients will be.  Awardees will be announced in the spring. 
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